Governor Jon Corzine

The State House

PO Box 001

Trenton, NJ 08625

SUBJECT: Please Reject Route 92

Dear Governor Corzine:

I am writing to ask you to reject the Turnpike Authority’s proposed Route 92 extension to Route 1 near Princeton and Kingston. 

Route 92  is supposed to remove through traffic from local roads, but it’s common sense that 92 would just attract through traffic to the local roads to the west of Route 1. Building a new toll road like 92, and the environmental damage it would cause, are totally unnecessary, because drivers can now drive for free on nearby, parallel, high-speed roads like Middlesex County Route 522. 

Route 92 violates New Jersey's stated policies of fiscal responsibility and smart growth. Rather than improving the roads we already have, 92 would cut through a nature preserve, wetlands, endangered species habitat, open space, and farmland.  The cost is enormous: $400 million, estimated in 1993, and probably much higher in reality now. This money would be better spent on repairing and improving the roads and bridges we already have, and on increasing public transit around Route 1.

92 is supposed to take heavy trucks off our local roads, but it’ll do exactly the opposite. If 92 is built, we can expect more trucks on local roads, either because the trucks will use our local roads to get to 92, or because the additional toll increases that would be needed to finance 92 would again drive trucks away from the New Jersey Turnpike. Such secondary impacts from 92 might well bombard local roads and homeowners throughout the State with increased heavy truck traffic.

The money for Route 92 would be better spent to widen and remove signals from Route 1, and to implement rapid transit systems like Bus Rapid Transit (BRT).  Extending  Route 522 to the Turnpike will also improve the flow of east-west traffic with much smaller environmental impacts and cost than 92.

We can do better than Route 92.  We need to start with a fair, community-based conflict resolution process that works for the whole region, similar to the Penns Neck Area EIS Partners Roundtable in West Windsor.  The Route 92 DEIS makes scant mention of community involvement in the decision process, yet it is the community that must live with whatever is built.

Please reject the Turnpike’s proposed alignment of Route 92, and instead use our money on transportation projects that make sense to the community, the environment, and to the taxpayers of New Jersey. Thank you.



Sincerely,
(signature)
____________________________________________





(print name) 
____________________________________________





(address)
____________________________________________
